
Please practice social distancing if you attend this meeting. 

If social distancing is not possible please wear a mask. 

 

 

AGENDA 

CITY OF ST. CHARLES 

PUBLIC HEARING 

MEETING 
 

FRIDAY, MARCH 18, 2022 

10:00 A.M.  

 CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
2 E. MAIN 
STREET 

 
 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

2. Public Hearing concerning the IEPA Loan and Deep Well Water Supply Project. 

 

3.  Public Comment 
  

4.      Adjournment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADA Compliance 

Any individual with a disability requesting a reasonable accommodation in order to 

participate in a public meeting should contact the ADA Coordinator, Jennifer McMahon, at 

least 48 hours in advance of the scheduled meeting. The ADA Coordinator can be reached 

in person at 2 East Main Street, St. Charles, IL, via telephone at (630) 377 4446 or 800 526 

0844 (TDD), or via e-mail at jmcmahon@stcharlesil.gov. Every effort will be made to 

allow for meeting participation. Notices of this meeting were posted consistent with the 

requirements of 5 ILCS 120/1 et seq. (Open Meetings Act). 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Notice of Public Hearing 

The City of St. Charles intends to submit a loan application to the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

seeking funds to complete the Deep Well Water Supply Project. Section 662.330 of the Illinois Procedures 

for Issuing Loans from the Public Water Supply Loan Program requires that the IEPA conduct an 

assessment of the environmental impacts of the proposed drinking water project to be funded with loans.  

This review was carried out in conjunction with the State’s review of the City’s project plan.  Prior to final 

approval of the plan, the public’s comments are sought regarding environmental impacts of the proposed 

project.   

The IEPA has reviewed the project plan and has determined the project to be technically sound and cost-

effective. Unless new information gained from the public causes a reconsideration, the Agency will 

approve the project plan at the close of the public comment period. 

The City of St. Charles is making available for public inspection and comments a Project Summary and 

Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination (PEID). That document is available for public inspection 

online at the City of St. Charles website, www.stcharlesil.gov. 

A public hearing will be held for the purpose of receiving comments on the Project Summary and 

Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination on March 28th, 2022 at 10:00am. The  public hearing 

will be held in person in the City Council Chambers at City Hall, 2 E. Main Street, St. Charles, Illinois. Written 

comments on the Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination may be 

submitted at any time up to and including March 28th, 2022. Written comments may be submitted by mail  

to either of the following:  

Nancy Garrison, City Clerk  George Lambert, Project Manager  
City of St. Charles   Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section 
2 E Main Street    Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
St. Charles, Illinois, 60174  Bureau of Water 
     1021 North Grand Avenue East 
     P.O. Box 19276 

     Springfield, IL 62794-9276 

 
   
Nancy Garrison, City Clerk 
City of St. Charles 
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